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Longstone Community Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 12 March 2018 at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove.



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1
Membership present and apologies

Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), John Allan (Vice-Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Robert Gardiner, Jean Marr, Ann Watt, Ros Lennie (Minute Secretary).
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio:

Cllr Denis Dixon.

In attendance:
PC Jamie Baillie (672), part; Angela Pearston (Head teacher).
Public visitors: 4

Apologies for absence were received from elected member Margaret Campbell and from Cllrs Corbett and Fullerton.

2
The Minutes of the meeting held on 12 February 2018 were approved. 

3
Police report 
JB read extracts from the police report for February. Police had continued to tackle ASB in various locations throughout the beat area. They had also focused on housebreaking (2), public safety, serious and organised crime, roads safety (2 reports of vehicles leaving the scene of an accident) and acquisitive crime (18 reports of theft, mainly from motor vehicles and of wheelie bins—taken to burn). There were 2 hate crimes and 15 reports of assault (mostly domestic fuelled by alcohol). 301 calls in beat PW54 and 117 in beat PS55 (most not related to crimes; the calls from a wider area than just ours). JB reported that, during the recent blizzards, the emergency services had assisted medical staff and he paid credit to their work. A resident raised the matter of speeding traffic on Kingsknowe Road North, claiming that the new 20 mph limit had made no difference. SC explained that, after this matter was raised at the October meeting, he had obtained a report from CEC’s Road Safety and Active Travel Manager and had read it out at the November meeting (a review was promised early in 2018). He offered to forward it to anyone interested. JB promised to put speed traps on the road. Regarding the theft of wheelie bins, he urged residents to put their bins away safely. 
4
Matter arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda: 
4.1
SC reported that he had paid ICO the fee of £35 but via BACS not by the ICO’s preferred method (Direct Debit). He understood that the annual fee was going to rise to £40. DD observed that compliance was required by 25 May.
5
Duncan Colquhoun Award for pupil
AP was presented with the trophy shield by DL and SC photographed the presentation. DL declared that LCC wanted to work in partnership with the school and hoped that the award works out well. AP reported that the children had been told about the matter at assembly and that there was likely to be an award in June. SC reminded AP that LCC had also offered to pay for any further engraving and for a £20 book token to accompany the award. If a group win, the award would have to be shared. 


SC reported that, due to the bad weather the outdoor classroom committee (RG and SC) had not yet met on site with the constructor of the classroom. RG enquired about its use. 


Asked about the new nursery school, AP reported that it was working well although there is a waiting list. An internal school review will take place next week. 
6
Planning and development
6.1
SC had nothing to report on the application to redevelop the Westside Motors site. It is still ‘awaiting assessment’.
6.2
The new flats at 69-97 Inglis Green Road for the Hillcrest Housing Association were handed over to them on 1 March and some residents have moved in. SC suggested circulating residents about LCC and has approached Hillcrest on the matter. This was approved.
7
Meetings attended

DL explained his plan for a ‘Moon in the Park’ event in Hailes Quarry Park. 
8
Environmental matters

8.1
General low level of graffiti but large areas graffitied in Duncan’s Gait. CEC not responding to requests to remove graffiti from CEC property, even on Princes St. DD explained that lack of staff and funds prevent action, but CCTV can help in deterring it. The matter of chewing gum was discussed. 
8.2
SC explained that the CEC regarded the leak from the viaduct as no longer a problem. So he asked for feedback from members on the matter and photographs if possible.

8.3
Children still cycling fast on pavement in Redhall Grove. Worse on Thursdays when years 5/6/7 have bike classes and bring their bikes. Children under 14 are allowed on pavements but need to be respectful of pedestrians. AP promised to speak to children and put the matter in her newsletter. 

8.4
SC reported that fly tipping had been a problem over the winter but he had succeeded in getting CEC to remove items dumped in the area between the railway and the canal off Hawmuirside (one item yet to be removed). There is rubbish dumped at either end of the footbridge over Lanark Road but he had collected a bag of rubbish himself from an area at the north end. He urged members to pick up dumped items and dispose of them. Fly tipping, among many other things, can be reported via CEC’s website. 
9
Councillors’ report
DD responded to our request to explain what steps CEC takes to ensure older people are safe in bad weather. He had responses from two CEC departments and thought (wrongly) that they had been forwarded to SC. He promised to remedy that. he claimed that CEC has a plan and briefly described it. Care for elderly is a bit chaotic and a huge organisational challenge. He urged everyone to look out for neighbours. CEC’s Transport Dept asked for feedback from residents. DD took note of all the matter raised. He reminded the meeting about the new four localities and that he convenes the South West Locality Group. These are to get more involvement in the community and he encouraged people to attend the meetings [at present they are held in the City Chambers]. He stated that the South West Neighbourhood Partnership still existed. 
10
Treasurer’s report
SC reported the following expenditure:
14 Feb 2018, ICO fee


-35.00
14 Feb 2018, donation to church

-35.50
Balance remaining in account: 

£2236.04
11
Correspondence

Request from Edinburgh Airport Advisory Board for a representative to attend their next meeting on 21 March (no offers). Note from Scottish Parliament’s Economy, Jobs and fair Work Committee re impact of bank closures (see  http://www.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/CurrentCommittees/107957.aspx). Request for views. SPOKES literature received. 

12
AOCB
SC noted that the last 20mph zone came into force on 5 March. It affects our area only south of Lanark Road. [All our area now covered by this limit, except for Lanark Road and Longstone Rd/Inglis Green Rd]. SC reported disposing of old LCC printed minutes to CEC’s Archives (located in City Chambers). He also reported getting the Archivists to accept the old Duncan Colquhoun Memorial Trust documents, previously held by RG. It was agreed that contact would be made with staff at Redhall School (AP will send contact info). A question was raised about the purpose of community councils and how to get more attendance. It was noted that attendance could be high if a local problem became a general concern. 
13
The next meeting had been announced for Monday 14 April in the Church but that was the wrong date (should be 9 April). 
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